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   The Monthly Newsletter of the Eugene RC Aeronauts Flying Club 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Editor – AL Barrington       Volume 18 Issue 12      December 2022 
Deadline for next edition: January 10, 2023,   No December or January meeting 

 

Next Club Meeting – Tuesday, February 21, 2023 7pm, 
Pizza meeting at Abby’s 

 
From Our President 

 

I want to wish you all a Merry Christmas, and a Happy New 

Year!  

Thank you all for a good year of flying fun!  

There will be no meeting in December, or January.  

 

We are happy to have Martin Booth taking over as our club 

Secretary/Treasurer, and I would like to request all the dues 

for 2023 be paid as soon as possible, to ease in this 

transition.  

If you would, it would be great if you could send a check to our post office box.   
 

Eugene RC Aeronauts, Inc. 
PO Box 26344 
Eugene, OR  97402 

 

We have received the memorial bench that we will be putting out at the field, and we will 

figure out a day to set it into concrete when the appropriate weather allows.  

Thanks again to all of you for doing your part in making our club a success! 

 

Roger  

From the Editor:  Our November elections results are in. 

Our ERCA Officers effective January 2023 are: 

President – Roger Dahl 

Vice President and News Editor – AL Barrington 

Secretary & Treasurer – Martin Booth 

Safety Coordinator – Mike Burgess 

Webmaster and Field Maintence – Jim Corbett 

Thank you to all officers for serving 

 

Merry Christmas, Happy New Year 

And Happy Landings 

Eugene RC 
Aeronauts 

PO Box 26344 
Eugene, OR 97402 
www.eugenerc.org 
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Secretary and 
Treasurers report 

Jeff Lutz – Secretary / 
Treasurer   jefflutz@q.com 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Treasurers Report December 2022 

Beginning balance: $10,930.25 
                   December expenses: 

                                Above All Sanitation October service: $96.00   

                                Above All Sanitation November Service: $151.00 
                                Pizza for November meeting: $172.40     

                                Field Lease: $1,500.00                                 

                                Field Expenses: $1,120.84 
                    Total Expenses: $3,040.24 

                 December Income:     

                                Donations: $371.00 
                                Member Dues: $165.00 

                    Total Income: $536.00 
 

Balance as of 12/12/22:  $8,426.01 
 

 

 

 

Martin Booth, 2023 ERCA Secretary/Treasurer 

Martin will be taking over the responsibilities of club 

treasurer from Jeff in the New Year. If you’ve not met 

Martin, make sure to say “Hi” to him when you next see 

him. He’s the British guy who is often found flying 

foamies on Saturday mornings (when the weather is fair!). 

Martin has been a member of ERCA for four years and 

currently has a hangar of eight planes. That number has 

stayed fairly consistent over the past couple of years, 

despite new acquisitions and new builds, mainly due to 

several Rapid Unscheduled Disassemblies... 

ERCA Members 2022        
Officers: 
President: Roger Dahl 

Vice President: Al Barrington 

Secretary/Treasurer: Jeff Lutz 

Safety Officer: Mike Burgess 
 

Members: 

Doug Mcwha Wayne Wahrmund 

Robert Salle Geral Yarbrough 

Dave Carlstrom Dale Williams 

Pete Firth Wayne Hoard 

Mel Graham Rick Bergeron 

John Petrie Cecil Bell 

Ron Hokenson Kurt Hiner 

Chuck O'Donnell Martin Booth 

Trevor Tomlin Don Hansen 

Monty Mattox Bill Martins 

Roger Winz Scott Fellman 

Don Schiltz Jim Thomas 

Doyle Cook James Corbett 

Dave Fenner Gerald Johnston 

Frank Blain Pat Willis 

Oliver Willis Theo Willis 

Ed Hiatt Sam Hiatt 

Dave Thomas Robert Funk 

Brian Funk Cale Bruckner 

Mike Lee Mark Giessen 

Dave Lloyd David Lloyd 

Alan Wellentin Seth Shenker  

Sean Wilson Kyle Wilson 

Anthony Sherrell Brad Werneth 

Felix Miret-Rovira Warren Edwards 

Paul Rawson Wade Webster 

 

mailto:jefflutz@q.com
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Coming Events: Save these dates 
➢ No December Meeting - Merry Christmas 
➢ Happy New Year – Jan 1, 2023 
➢ No January meeting 
➢ Next meeting is Feb 21, 2023 –  

o Abby’s Pizza, River Rd, Eugene, 7pm 
 
 

           
 
 

2022 ERCA Club Officer Contact Info. 
 

President            Roger Dahl     (541) 579-5959    roger@artistry-in-motion.com 

Vice President   AL Barrington (541) 935-4960   albarrington@msn.com 

Sec/Treasurer   Jeff Lutz          (541) 689-3567     jefflutz@q.com 

Safety Officer   Mike Burgess   (541) 998-1839    mikeshanb@hotmail.com       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Field care 
WINTER FLYING – During November, December, January, and February 

On Wednesday, Saturday, and Sundays no flying is allowed prior to NOON. 
DO NOT ARRIVE AT THE FIELD BEFORE NOON. 

Happy Birthday! 
 

To all members 

born in the 

month of 

December 

mailto:roger@artistry-in-motion.com
mailto:albarrington@msn.com
mailto:jefflutz@q.com
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